
Kure Beach Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 

August 9, 2016, 4:00 PM 

Board Members Attending:  Michael Jones, Sara Smith, Greg Wrubluski and Patti Rose. Others 

in attendance: Nancy Avery, Town Clerk and briefly, Emily Swearingen, Mayor. 

 

1. Co-chairman Michael Jones  called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM  

2. Minutes of the July meeting  were read and approved. 

 

3. Old Business: 

A. Oceanfront Park Programs:   Sara asked if the attendance is up or down at the 

Oceanfront Market Place (Tuesday mornings).  Nancy replies definitely UP. Sara 

asked if we needed any other types of advertising to bring public interest, but in 

discussing recent attendance at Turtle Talks (Monday evenings) at 130+ people, and 

Princess Story Time (Wednesday mornings) at 145 participants,  it was decided that 

the printed cards and signage have been adequate advertising.  

B. Blood Drive to be held at the Community Center on August 19, 10:00-2:30. 

C. BBQ Fundraiser Aug. 25, 4-8 pm. 

 

4. New Business: 

A. Trips: Greg W. reported that only 3 people replied with interest in a possible trip to a 

Carolina Panthers football game. 

B. Classes:  Ken will teach a water color class at the CC in  August.   Michael will be teaching 

Disc Golf.  

C. Disc  Golf: Michael Jones stated that a new sign is needed near Hole 1 on the disc golf 

course stating: “Hazard! Be Aware of Flying Discs”. Nancy said she would take it up 

with Public Works. 

D. Flag Football:  sign ups now, at the baseball field, for ages 5-14 

E. 70th Anniversary of Kure Beach Celebration:  A committee has been formed and is 

meeting every Monday evening at 5:30. The Chairperson is Lisa Lowrey, and the co-

chair is Lisa Hagler. Michael Jones and Patti Rose attended the meeting on Monday 

August 8, by request of the Chair, to discuss possible athletic and/or recreation 

activities during the event. Lisa L. is interested in a Disc Golf Tournament.  Mayor Emily 

asked if there are plans for a parade, and the plan so far is a Golf Car Parade, with the 

cars decorated “Through the Decades”.  

5. Member Comments:  Michael Jones asked if anyone in the committee knows of any 

young  townspeople who might be interested in joining the committee in the future. 



6. Next Meeting 

September 13, 2016 4:00 PM 

 

Meeting was adjourned on a motion by Patti Rose, second by Greg Wrubulski. 

Adjourned at 4:48PM 

Respectfully submitted by Patti Rose 

  

 

 

 

 


